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	 Spring Greetings!
	 As the first flowers of spring 
tentatively peek out of the thawing 
ground, we have begun a return to in-
person events held at the Brooks Library 
and in the community.  In April I was 
privileged to take part in a thoughtful 
writing your story workshop led by 
Humanities Washington speaker Chelsey 
Richardson. The workshop was part of a 
community mental health series funded 
by the Institute of Museum and Library 
Services American Rescue Plan.  Later 
in the month, Brooks Library proudly 
hosted our inaugural Provost Presents 
Faculty Research Series featuring Chong 
Eun Ahn, speaking about her study of 
women’s voices in colonial Manchuria. 
It was wonderful to listen and discuss 
with friends and colleagues in the 
library. A highlight this Spring quarter 
was celebrating our Archives & Special 
Collections Artist Book acquisitions with 
a talk by Washington artist Lucia Harrison 
on the 27th of April. 
	 Electronic resources continue to 
add depth to CWU collections. We 
have added the Tacoma Daily News 
Archives to our Washington and 
regional newspaper titles.  Added 
to the Indigenous Peoples of North 
America database are the papers of 
the Indian Rights Association, making 
this previously restricted to microform 
material more searchable and accessible.  

The Dean’s Corner

We continue to build on our collection 
strengths; the Children’s Literature and
Childhood collection is another addition 
thanks to the amazing Stellingwerf 
legacy. This spring, we gained access to 
the incredible Visual History Archive of 
the Shoah Foundation, which contains 
videos of genocide witnesses and 
survivors from the twentieth and twenty-
first centuries.
	 Our new books list is full of titles and 
many are displayed on the repurposed 
card catalog next to the 1st floor 
services desk.  Check out graphic novels, 
Pacific Northwest themes, and works 
highlighting diverse voices. 
Be well, and I hope to see you in person, 
or online! 

-Rebecca L. Lubas
Dean of Libraries

Notes  From The Stacks

	 CWU Libraries and the Provost’s 
Office have launched a new series 
entitled, “Provost Presents Lecture Series.” 
The series will spotlight current faculty 
research from across CWU, allowing 
colleagues, students, and community 
members the opportunity to hear about 
the innovative research and inspiring 
and creative work of the CWU faculty. 
	 Dr. Chong Eun Ahn, associate 
professor of history and director of the 
Asian Studies Program, presented her 
current research, Affective Remembering 
and Historical Inquiry of 

Upcoming Events
May

14 Community Resilience in Times of 
Change: Growing with Change Family 
Workshop
3:00PM-5:00PM

Hal Holmes Community Center
19 Research Smartz: Money Fitness
12:00PM-1:00PM

Online
25 Convergences: Charting New 
Possibilities for Asian American Writing 
During Times of Crisis
3:00PM-5:00PM

Online

June

01 Mason Deaver Craft Talk
12:00PM-1:00PM

Online
01   Mason Deaver Author Reading
6:00PM-7:30PM

Online
06 Jazz & Crafts
6:00PM-7:30PM

Brooks Library, 2nd Floor Student Commons
07 Study Pizza Break 
6:00PM

Brooks Library Lobby
08 Friends of the Brooks Library Pizza 
Giveaway
6:00PM

Brooks Library Lobby

For more information visit:
 cwu.libcal.com/calendar/events CWU Libraries Announces 

New Lecture Series

the Japanese Empire: Reading Dictée and 
Underground Village, focused on two 
feminist writers’ attempts at listening to 
the marginalized cries from the Japanese 
empire between 1930-1945: Kang 
Kyong-ae’s The Underground Village Dr. Ahn with Dean Lubas and Provost DenBeste

[Chihach’on] and Theresa Hak Kyung 
Cha’s Dictée. 
	 Future programs are planned for fall 
2022 and spring 2023.

Dr. Ahn speaking at the James E. Brooks Library



Notes  From The Stacks

	 Bob Jones, who worked at Central 
as a professor of librarianship and as the 
library’s head cataloger from 1968 until 
his retirement in 1993, oversaw many 
changes throughout the library. Initially 
in charge of cataloging every new book 
manually, Jones helped migrate the 
library to the Online Computer Library 
Center (OCLC) system, utilizing the 
pre-internet to network and collaborate 
with libraries across the country to 
automate cataloging tasks. He also 
oversaw the establishment of library 
services at our satellite campuses in Des 
Moines and Lynnwood, various library 
budget reforms, and the migration of 
the library from Bouillon Hall to the 
newly constructed James E. Brooks 
Library. Jones was also involved in other 
campus activities, including a stint on 

Former CWU Librarian Bob Jones Continues 
to Support CWU Libraries

the athletics committee, and helped to 
reform faculty pay and benefits.  
	 After his retirement, Jones became 
involved in many philanthropic 
endeavors in and around Ellensburg. 
Because the library was so close to him 
personally, Jones was an inaugural 
donor to the Friends of Brooks Library 
endowment in 1996, providing a 
generous matching donation along with 
Dr. James Brooks. The endowment helps 
the library purchase print materials, 
musical scores, recordings, audio-
visual materials, electronic services, 
and technology in support of library 
functions. Owing in no small part to 
regular contributions through the years 
from Jones and his wife, Marie, the 
endowment has grown substantially and 
offers ongoing support to the mission of 

New Acquisitions in the CWU Archives 
and Special Collections

CWU Libraries. Jones noted, “In my case, I 
feel comfortable donating to a cause that 
I have a vested interest in and that will 
stand the test of time.” 
	 From all of us at CWU Libraries and 
the Friends of Brooks Library, thank you, 
Bob and Marie, from the bottom of our 
hearts!

 

Consider What’s Lost Accordion Book
Courtesy of Lucia Harrison

	 Throughout this academic year, the 
CWU Archives and Special Collections 
(CWUASC), had the opportunity to 
purchase unique primary sources that 
document the history of the region 
and state. Funded by the Ruth Hartman 
Endowment, the CWUASC purchased 
diaries written in 1890 and 1892 by John 
C. Hurspool, a Michigan law student who 
moved to Walla Walla, WA to begin his 
law practice and remained there until 
his death in 1951. Hurspool writes of 
daily life as a law student and then as a 
new attorney, court cases he attends, 
and other events that occupied his time, 
including a lively social life. The diaries 
are currently being transcribed and 
scanned and will be available on the 
institutional repository ScholarWorks this 
summer.   

	 Another unique treasure purchased 
with the Hartman Endowment was the 
CWUASC’s inaugural artist’s book. The 
book, Consider What’s Lost: Cascade 
Foothills, River Canyons, Ponds and 
Shrub-steppe of Central Washington, 
was created by Lucia Harrison, a Tacoma-
based artist and Evergreen State College 
Professor Emeritus of Art. Harrison 
previously created a Consider What’s Lost 
on the decline of native plant and animal 
life in western Washington and graciously 
agreed to do a book on the decline of 
native plant and animal life in central 
Washington. Traveling to Ellensburg 
in May 2021, Harrison researched the 
area and saw firsthand the rise of new 
housing and its effects on the local 
environment and its plants, trees, and 
animals. A celebration of the book and 

a program by the author was held in the 
Brooks Library on the evening of April 27.  
	 A third treasure that was made 
possible by a generous gift from Wayne 
and Patti Erickson are diaries authored 
by Ulysses Grant Stowell, a farmer and 
entrepreneur living in Asotin, a town 
in southwest Washington. The diaries 
were written in 1935-1936 and describe 
everyday life, caring for and feeding an 
extended family when money and food 
were low, and a tumultuous relationship 
with his spouse, referred to as “Lovie.” The 
CWUASC is transcribing and scanning 
the diaries that will also be added to 
ScholarWorks this summer. 

Bob Jones 1969/1990
Photo courtesy of CWU Archives and Special  Collections

https://libguides.lib.cwu.edu/az.php?a=all&q=miller
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 	 Samantha Nolan, Access Services 
Technician/Student Employee Lead 
What is your role at CWU Libraries?  
	 I serve as the main point of contact 
for all of our student workers. Everything 
from creating staffing schedules, to 
planning student trainings, to fixing 
timesheets -my job is to help our student 
workers succeed and enjoy their time 
here! 
What is your favorite thing about your 
new position? 
	 I really enjoy getting to know all of 
our student workers! Getting to have 
a hand in creating their training and 
working to mold their library experience 
into a positive one is something that I 
really enjoy about my job. It’s really fun 
getting to know students better the 
more we work together, too! 
What are you doing when you’re not at 
work? 
	 When I’m not at the library, I can 
often be found reading. I made it a goal 
to read 50 books this year, and I am very 
much dedicated to this effort! I also 
love baking, writing, following Bob Ross 
tutorials, and going to concerts. 
What’s a good book you’ve read recently? 
	 I recommend The Seven Husbands 
of Evelyn Hugo by Taylor Jenkins Reid! 

Meet Our New Access Services Staff
It’s about an aging movie star who 
finally reveals the secrets of her wild 
and extraordinary life to a budding 
journalist that she shares an unexpected 
connection with. Reid’s writing is 
wonderful across her books, but paired 
with such a moving storyline, it makes for 
an incredible read.

Joanna Hunt, Head of Access Services 
What is your role at CWU Libraries? 
	 Access Services provides all front-
facing patron services and includes many 
different divisions, and I help facilitate 
and coordinate the logistics of all of the 
moving parts of our system. This includes 
student training, inventory maintenance, 
special projects, and so much more.  
What attracted you to the library? 
	 I LOVE the smell of books! I love 
touching them and seeing all the 
physical items we have available to 
patrons. I have also worked with many 
of the staff in the library over the years 
on other partner projects and they are 
amazing to work with, so I’m happy to 
finally be part of this family! 
What has been an unexpected challenge 
in your new position? 
	 My biggest challenge is being quiet! 
I try my best to make sure I’m not getting 
too loud, but I hate to say it…I’m kind of 
noisy. I love being part of CWU Libraries, 
so I’m just hoping I’m not so loud they 
send me on my way.  
What’s your favorite space in the library? 
	 The Service Desk. I’m an extrovert 
and this bird likes to chirp, so I like to be 
in places where I can help people and 
engage.  

Notes  From The Stacks

	 Friends of the Brooks Library
       What, pray tell, have the Friends of 
the Brooks Library been doing these 
last months since their eminently 
successful November 2021 book sale, 
followed by the pretty fair success 
of Jolabokaflod (Yule book flood) at 
Pretty Fair Beer in December? This is 
probably not a fair question, since the 
Friends have had only one meeting 
in 2022, and only one event, a highly 
successful pizza feed in March that filled 
the bellies of everyone in the Fishbowl.  
The real question is what should the 
Friends have been doing?  They should 
have been organizing books for their 
fall 2022 sale, given the box upon box 
upon box of unsorted books that came 
to the Friends care of a former board 
member, Scott Templin.  We are rich!  But 
we are also insatiable. If you have any 
books to spare, please donate them to 

us by dropping them off at the library 
or by contacting our fearless leader, Bob 
Hickey, at Robert.Hickey@cwu.edu.  
       The other question is what will the 
Friends be doing this spring?  We’ll 
be discussing how to celebrate the 
library’s acquisition of a large and 
varied collection of books on the Pacific 
Northwest, made possible in part by the 
Friends’ largesse. Now that we have fully 
emerged from our COVID hibernation, 
anything is possible … maybe we’ll even 
sponsor an actual in-person lecture on 
Pacific Northwest history. We’ll report 
back in the next newsletter! 
       We’d also like to take this opportunity 
to honor long-time FOBL board member, 
Jerry Brong, who passed away recently. 
Jerry was known for his boundless 
support and positivity and was 

instrumental in the revival of the FOBL in 
2015. We will miss him. 

-Dan Herman
Friends of the Brooks Library Secretary

Contributors: Elizabeth Brown, Andreina Delgado, Brenda Gardner, Daniel Herman, Elizabeth Kuykendall, Daniel Levy, Rebecca Lubas, Julia 
Stringfellow, Maureen Rust, Sydney Thompson, Lauren Wittek, and CWU Archives and Special Collections.

Print and online subscriptions to the newsletter are available by registering at lib.cwu.edu/newsletter. 

Joanna Hunt

Samantha Nolan

Jerry Brong
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